

ADDMORE FEDERATION
'Together we add more'

Moreton Say CE Primary School Moreton Say, Market Drayton

Shropshire TF9 3RS

2 01630 638 465

☐ moretonsayadmin@addmorefed.shropshire.sch.uk ☐ www.moretonsay.shropshire.sch.uk

Executive Headteacher: Mrs S Henney, BA(Hons), MEd, NPQH, NASENCO

Friday 13th May 2022

Letter Number: XVIIII

This Half Term's Value: Integrity

Dear Parents/ Carers,

I would like to say how enormously proud I am of our Year 6 pupils who sat their Y6 SATs this week. They approached the tests confidently and with great maturity. We are so proud of you all!

I would also like to thank all the teaching staff for their dedication and commitment in ensuring our Year 6s were ready for the challenge this week! SATs are taken in Year 6 but we know that there is a huge amount of preparation needed prior to that which is very much a team effort. So, well done to everyone!

So, relax now all and enjoy what looks set to be a glorious weekend!

Mrs S. Henney

Attendance

This week's winners are Class 4 – Well done!



<u>Class</u>	This week	Previous week
1	96.67%	97.92%
2	94.07%	95.83%
3	99.09%	98.30%
4	100%	97.79%
Whole School	97.18%	97.28%
National Average this week	93.1%	95%















This week's Star Pupils!

This week's pupils of the week are:

Nursery – Toby LLewellyn for being willing and excited to take part in group activities!

<u>Class 1</u> – Autumn Howell - For recognising odd and even numbers to 10 independently - Amazing maths Autumn

Class 2 – Pheobe Grove - For making a great effort while learning to tell the time.

Class 3 - Harry Ritchings for giving 100% in maths! Well done

<u>Class 4</u> – I have awarded all the pupils in Year 6 the Star of the Week Award this week. They have worked so incredibly hard during their assessments this week and have shown a great deal of resilience and determination in how they have tackled them. We are all very proud of them all and for all the hard work that they have put in throughout the year to prepare for them. Enjoy a weekend filled with treats Year 6!

Class News

Nursery

We all seem to be enjoying our week in nursery.

We have had a wonderful time exploring our dinosaur swamp this week.

During our maths sessions we have been linking numerals 1 and 2 to the same amount of dinosaurs, using 2D shapes to create repeating patterns and categorising objects according to their colour.

In literacy this week we have been linking musical instruments to our Gigantosaurus story.

We all created our very own version of a Gigantosaurus which can be seen in our topic books.

We all took part in drawing a 'self-portrait' too- well done nursery there was an abundance of descriptive language used!

In nursery we are exploring the 'blending and segmenting' of simple words- the children seem to be enjoying 'having a go' themselves- well done everyone!

Best wishes Mrs Butler. Mrs Arblaster















Class 1

This week in maths the children have been busy looking at odd and even numbers. We have discussed what makes numbers odd and even and we have also practiced sharing items with a peer to check the result. The children used Numicon during their activity and the children noticed that the Numicon pieces with a flat edge were even and the ones with pointy edge were odd. Fantastic problem-solving class one. Some children amazed Mrs. Dykes and I by writing in odd and even numbers past 10. Amazing maths Class 1.

In Literacy this week we have started our dinosaur topic book called 'Gigantosaurus', the children on Monday made dinosaur eggs to hook us into the story. The children have been looking after their dinosaur eggs and this week in provision, some children have been writing sentences about their dinosaur eggs. This week we are continuing to get to know the story and the children have been developing their vocabulary, learning about the characters, and setting. On Monday we went on a hunt around the forest area for words that the dinosaurs mummy had left them. The children were excited, and we were so proud that the children were reading most tricky words by sight.

The children wanted to have a dinosaur fossils tuff tray this week which they set up with me on Friday.











What fantastic maths and literacy this week Reception. **Miss Clarke and Mrs Dykes**.

Class 2

We put on our scientist hats this week and continued to observe our sunflower growth. Most of our sunflowers have grown really tall, some measuring at 14cm. We will be planting them outside next week.

We have also started created fact files on the different trees in our school grounds, this week we collected leaves, bark rubbings and photographs and next week we will be adding information about our trees.

Our Art focus this term is on Vincent Van Gough's Starry Night. We have been looking at how he creates a picture with texture and different shades. After exploring a range of techniques we will now be producing our own version of this piece of art, thinking carefully about the skills we have learnt and Van Gough's style.



Miss S. Jones & Mrs Burns















Class 3

We have spent time learning about different parts of Britain through our Guided Reading work and we have made our own information texts about Wales in the same style as our illustrated Atlas.

In maths we have started to look at using money and even converting pounds into pence. The children have taken this learning a step further by being able to compare and order money and some children have even made their own shop, to help them make different amounts.

In DT the children have been learning about structures and how to make thigs strong. This week they have built bridges using various trusses and tested them to see which worked best.

Miss S. McLaughlin

In other news

Eco-council

The past two weeks have flown by and we will be saying goodbye to our bright orange giraffe guest this week. We didn't quite fill him up but what a great effort! Eco-council now have the job of counting all the tops before he heads to Adderley. Thank you to everyone for getting involved.



Design and Technology Club

We had great fun designing and making our own sandwiches and the packaging to put them in this week. Our next project is going to be to make a cushion cover to commemorate the Queen's Jubilee.

Our next challenge is going to see us working towards entering a competition to win £4000, that will be used to develop our outdoor area. More details in the coming weeks, but can we ask you to start collecting your old batteries. Thankyou.

















Gardening Club

At gardening club this week the children made a herb garden in the EYFS front garden. The children did a good job of raking the soil and planting oregano, mint, lemon mint, sage, thyme and rosemary.

Well done Gardening club.



Queen's Jubilee and Moreton Say School's 150th Birthday Party - Save the Date

On the 6th of June Fun and Games council, along with Miss Jones and Miss Clarke, are planning a day of celebration and we would like to involve as many friends, family, pupils new and old and members of the community as possible. Keep the date free and look out for more information in the coming weeks.



Secondary School Transport from September

Any parents/carers of year 6 pupils, who wish to apply for free school transport for their child/children from September 2022, should do so before 31st May 2022. Applications can be made online at https://shropshire.gov.uk/school-transport/ or over the phone with the Council's Customer Service Team by calling 0345 6789008. Alternatively, should you require a paper copy of the application form, please do not hesitate to contact the school or Passenger Transport directly via email, schooltransport@shropshire.gov.uk or over the phone on the above telephone number. It is important to explain that, if the application is not received by 31st May 2022, the Authority may be unable to provide transport for the beginning of the autumn term 2022 and parents/carers will need to make their own transport arrangements. Access to school transport is not permitted until entitlement has been confirmed.















Moreton Say Diary Dates 2021 – 2022



MAY

Monday 2nd May – Bank Holiday

Thursday 5th April – Break the Rules Day

Friday 6th May – Classes 3 & 4 Swimming

Monday 9th to Thursday 12th Key Stage Assessments

Friday 13th May – Classes 3 & 4 Swimming

Thursday 19th May – Years 3/4 Tennis Competition

Friday 20th May – Classes 3 & 4 Swimming

Friday 27th May – Classes 3 & 4 Swimming

Monday 30th May to Friday 3rd June – Half Term Break

JUNE

Monday 6th June – Return to School

Monday 6th June – Jubilee Street Party (Details to follow)

Tuesday 7th June – Year 5 Taster Day at Thomas Adams

Wednesday 8th to Friday 10th June – Class 4 visit to Arthog

Monday 13th June – Tempest Photography in School

Thursday 16th June – Nursery Sports Day at 2.00pm

Wednesday 29th June EYFS Move up Afternoon

Thursday 30th June – Cluster Sports Day 9.30am















and finally

MARKET DRAYTON LIBRARY HALF TERM PARTY

Free afternoon event that is drop in. No need to book.

Face painting, treasure hunt, royal baking competition, fancy dress and lots of special guests including a certain special royal lady!



















ActivSports - May Half Term Football Holiday Club

ActivSports will be running a Football camp/holiday club at Market Drayton Junior School for 3 days during the up-coming half term.

Venue: Market Drayton Junior School

Dates: Monday 30th May, Tuesday 31st May and Wednesday 1st June.

Times: 8:30am - 3:30pm.

Cost: £15.00 per day or all 3 days for £40.00. VAT inclusive.

You must bring a packed lunch and a drink. Water will be available to refill bottles. Football boots and shin pads are advised as well as sunscreen/ cap if it's very sunny.

Maximum 25 places available per day and places are allocated on a first come, first served basis. To book a place you must email jason@activ-sports.co.uk with a completed booking form. We can only accept banks transfer as payment and this must be paid at the time of booking. Details will be given on booking form. Other payment options such as cash and cheque may be arranged for those that do not have access to internet banking.

Available to children that are currently in year 1 to year 6. Children can attend from any school.

Please do not contact the school office as this is an external club where ActivSports are managing all payments and bookings.

















Holiday Club Booking Form

Childs Name:	School:	Year Group:	
Emergency contact name & number	(1):		
Emergency contact name & number	(2):	-	
Any medical conditions that may limit his/her ability to play sport:			
Any special dietary requirements or food allergies that we need to be aware of:			
Please tick whether you would like your child to receive first aid treatment if required: Yes No			
We only need to keep the information you have provided while your child is attending our course for healthy and safety reasons. <i>All booking forms will be deleted 31st August of each year</i> .			
Signed:	(Parent / guardian)	Date:	
We are committed to protecting your rights and privacy when you use our services. We will comply at all times with the requirements of the data protection Act 1998 and any subsequent enactments. Copies of all Activsports policies can be provided on request.			

Days attending 8:30am - 3:30pm:	Please indicate below:
Monday 30 th May	
Tuesday 31st May	
Wednesday 1st June	

Cost: £15.00 per day or all 3 days for £40.00 VAT inclusive (£12.50 + £2.50 VAT | £33.33 plus £7.77 VAT)

Payment via BACS to Activsports Ltd | Account No. 81853791 | Sort Code: 40-35-32

Please use your child's initials and year group as payment reference for example, Jason Roberts Year 6 = JR6. This is used to match your booking form to payment online.

Other payments:

PayPal to info@activ-sports.co.uk or cash/ cheque in a sealed envelope to Activsports, handed in to the school office of MD Junior School with your child's name and class on FAO Activsports. Please note cheques carry a £2 surcharge due to bank processing fees so please add £2.00 on to the total if you are paying this way.

Activsports - 07400 810400 or jason@activ-sports.co.uk









